
Thursday, December 1st - Started at 7:05am  
Camille is out and Teagin and Leslee struggled but agreed to help out  
 
 
Principal Update: Claire Mognaga 

 Excited about Holiday boutique – thanked Teagin. She will be there to help in 
anyway we need 

 December newsletter went out today  
o DPIE enrollment has done really well for winter quarter – 104 students 

currently enrolled. More than we have ever had.  
o Tree lighting on December 7th at Dublin High – lots of good things 

happening that night and open to all  
o Math Kangroo is coming to our site – it started in Australia. Students can 

register, join and join online and meet with other families on line that are 
interested in math. Do math competitions on their own. But yearly there is 
an annual competition that is held. Fred is now going to be a private site. 
We are now on their map. Competition id in March. Parents need to go on 
and register themselves. She believes it is 1st – 12th grade  

o District is bringing back spelling bee – 4th and 5th graders. Teachers are 
working on getting information out to the students. They will hold an in 
class spelling bee, winner go to the school spelling bee in January and 
then the district in late January she believes  

o Construction update – they were supposed to move over Thanksgiving 
break, but it didn’t happen. They are now not sure when that is going to 
happen.  
 Parking lot should be open at some point, even with before building 

is opening up.  
 
 
Holiday Boutique 

 23 vendors 
 High school volunteers are coming, in different chairs – 3 different groups 
 Holly is going to be stationed at Hot Chocolate Bar  
 Vendors will have lower price items for kids to shop 
 One vendor will have a side table to buy a craft for them to make  
 Vendors will start coming at 3:30 on Friday and until 3:30-5:30 it is go 

time  
 Hot chocolate bar will need to be set up, the craft table and letter writing 

and raffle  
 She made cute little baskets for the raffle 
 She had a question, she combined some of the gifts from the vendors 

how does she advertise it 
o We suggested maybe putting a little paper with their name, product 

and contact details  
 Questions from Ms. Brown – how can people pay  

o Paypal, Venmo, Credit Card Reader and Cash  



 Questions from Erica – about Raffle  
o Haven’t decided how we are deciding winners 
o People can pay cash, venmo 

  Questions from Ms. Brown about service 
o We are still hoping it is works and warned vendors it might be 

wonky  
o MPR has better service then other areas per Mrs. Mognaga 

 Yumi reminded Teagin to text us if she need extra help 
 Teagin got Hello My name is for the HS volunteers  
 Yumi mentioned that there will be caution tape around the play structures 

to ask them not to be on the playground and asked us to remind them to 
stay off the play structure for safety.  

 Lighting is an issue to get back to the parking lot after.  
 Question to we have a MIC 

o Yes there will be a sound system set up so we can make 
announcement.  

 For the Letter Writing – we are trying to keep these for Fred students only  
 
See’s Candy 

o Tomorrow is also the last night to buy See’s candy  
o Already surpassed last years goals  

 
  
Dine-out Recap 

o Nick the Greek Dine out – went really well – thanked everyone to get the word 
out. We made $600 from it. The owner called and felt bad that there was a mix 
up because their manager caught covid and couldn’t alert the staff and it was a 
wait. But they apologized  

 
Upcoming Dine-outs? 

o We got approval for Dos Coyotes for December 19th-24th – she is waiting for a 
flyer – they give us a week which is great  

o In January we are doing Athen’s burger and hoping that will be on the 19th – 
waiting to hear back from the owner  

o February wanted to Urban Plates – but they will only do schools with 5 miles and 
they can only donate $25, so that may not work. But if not they might do Pieology 
– we need to make sure to talk to the manager 

o In March do the Two Hands Corndog – she wants to try it first before hand just to 
make sure it is good 

o In April try Nick the Greek again  
o In May try Frankie Johnny and Luigi’s  

 Leslee mentioned Boboa place that the Fred Family owns  
 Maybe Yogurtland  
o Maybe Jamba Juice – but it would be of you buy the gift card – buy one 

get one. But they do offer where you can order certain flavors and it gets 
distributed that day  



o Also brought up Boons Supply with reusable bags that people can do and 
order online and people order and it goes directly to their home  
 

Storyboard:  
 Wanted to follow up and ask that a few months ago we had Mrs. Sevilla come 

and  talk about the Storyboard walk.  
o She sent the list of what to do to build it and Holly was supposed to 

send a quote, but we put it on hold until the beginning of the year 
o It is on hold until the construction is much further along  

 Michelle asked if those people who can build can also do 
planters for Mr. Kroop about some planters for science 

o Holly said she will reach out to him to see who can 
build and what materials are needed.  
 Maybe we can come up with a graph to see 

what we need and how we can do it and who 
can do it. Etc.  

 
 
Birthdays 

o How do we get more attention to the birthdays for them  
o And how should I address them Mr. Mrs. Miss 

 
Budget on Principal Coffee and Conversation  

o Budgets on Doing donut holes and coffee  
o Also we need help each month if anyone can help out   

 
 
Website 

o Erica said that when she puts times on the website it shows the wrong date on 
anything that is night time.  

 
BedTime Books  

o Claire mentioned the virtual BedTime books is going to be Thursday, January 
19th  

o Last year we did the hotcocoa and popcorn back and link to zoom that we sent 
out  

o Last year it started at 7  
o We talked about the dine-out being the same night and if we should change it, 

but we agreed it will be ok 
 
Marque 

o Claire said the only one got destroyed and we are getting a new one, but not 
sure when that is happening.  

 
Ice Skating 

o We can host an event it would be $10 and that includes skates 



o People can come at their leisure 
o It is hockey season, so waiting for that to be over so we can have a conversation 

 
Valentine’s for Vets 

o Last year we invited the community and all the kids at the school makes cards  
o Mrs. Brown was asking if we thought people would like to participate again?  
o We agreed yes we should ask them  

 
Teacher Luncheon  

o December 21st right before end of break 
 
Cocoa Cart 

o This started before Claire’s time, but like the Polar Express. They take the carts 
that around the campus and they decorate it out and the call it Polar Expresso. 
The staff creates treats, and they donate their set of treats and coffee that is 
purchased.  

o Throughout the day the student council pushes the cart around and knocks on 
the teachers doors  

o Teachers / Staff look forward to it every year and the kids look forward to pushing 
it around  
 
 

Ended at meeting at 8:21PM  
  
 


